TOWN OF HILL

SELECTMEN’S MEETING

September 20, 2016
Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady, Linda Henry (Assistant)

HIGHWAY DEPT:  Al Brown attended the meeting as Dean Stevenson was on vacation. He said they are waiting for the paving to be done on the section of Bunker Hill Rd. that was rebuilt which will cost about $22,000.  They saved the Town $18,000 by doing a lot of the work themselves. They have much shim paving to do on the Danbury end of Murray Hill Road which will cost around $3,000.  The trucks are currently being inspected. Al was asked to look at a tree across the street at 45 Crescent and get a price for removal of all the trees that need to come down at once. 
PAULA JOE:  Paula asked about improving a building on lot R13-19-6 which sits at the corner of Poverty Pond and March Hill Pasture.  As long as the lot fronts on the Class V section of Poverty Pond Rd. she can improve the building as there is sufficient frontage. 
MISC:  Selectmen approved an intent to cut for lots R8-17 and R14-5.  A building permit was approved for lot R8-14.  Selectmen signed the MS-535, which is the financial report of the Town done by the auditors.  Pole licenses were signed. Selectmen discussed an issue with water service at 52 Park St. More information is needed to determine what they can do to help. 
 With no further business to conduct, the meeting adjourned at 7:50pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Linda Henry

Tom Seymour, Chairman

       Robert Dupuis

           Mike Brady 

